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Southdown considered one-man PD3s
Correspondence between
the general managers of two
National Bus Company
(NBC) subsidiaries in January
1971 reveals that there were
moves afoot to at least
consider the conversion of
front-engined double-
deckers for one-person
operation.

Acknowledging an earlier
letter regarding the hire of
one of his vehicles, Gerald
Duckworth at Southdown
wrote to Tony Beetham at
City of Oxford saying he was
most interested in the
penultimate paragraph of
that earlier letter which
appeared to refer to the
modification of an AEC
Renown for driver-only
operation.

‘Some two or three years
ago, we did a mock-up
conversion of one of our
PD3s for use as a one-man-
operated double-deck, the
intention at the time being to
use buses so converted on
our seasonal holiday services
– Beachy Head, Devil’s Dyke
and Hayling. We interested
the Eastbourne union branch
at the time, but unfortunately
the idea was turned down at
fleet level. This, you will
appreciate, was before one-
man operation of double-
decks had really taken on.’

The idea appeared to have been revived. ‘At the Brighton, Hove & District Company we have made good
progress in converting routes to one-man double-deck operation, and with the present enthusiasm on the
part of the unions we are toying with the idea of converting some of our conventional front-entrance
double-deckers. I will let you know if we proceed along these lines.’

Suffice to say that it did not. Southdown’s thoughts of doing so may have been encouraged by Brighton
Corporation operating PD2s and PD3s converted for one-man operation.
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Bob Gray:
a correction
Alan Lambert has pointed out an
error in our biography of the late
Bob Gray in the last issue. His
career started at Southdown,
Hilsea Garage as an apprentice
bodybuilder in 1954, but when he
qualified Southdown had no
vacancies so he moved to Hants &
Dorset at Fareham. When H&D
merged with Provincial, he
transferred to Hoeford garage
where he remained until
retirement.

The trustees, staff and volunteers of The Bus Archive
wish all our readers a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

The caption competition from the last
edition was won by Richard Rollings,
with “I don’t suppose it’s worth
getting a return ticket now”.

We will lock-up the
depots after service on
19th December but will
be back on the road on

7th January.
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